
STATE OF NEW YORK 

PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 

 

 

CASE 15-E-0751 -  In the Matter of the Value of Distributed  

   Energy Resources. 

 

MATTER 17-01276 - In the Matter of the Value of Distributed  

  Energy Resources Working Group Regarding Value 

  Stack. 

 

MATTER 17-01277 – In the Matter of the Value of Distributed 

  Energy Resources Working Group Regarding Rate 

  Design. 

 

MATTER 17-01278 – In the Matter of the Value of Distributed 

  Energy Resources Working Group Regarding Low 

  and Moderate Income Customers. 

 

 

NOTICE OF NEXT WORKING GROUP MEETINGS AND EXTENSION TO  

DECLARE ACTIVE PARTICIPATION 

 

(Issued July 26, 2017) 

 

On July 20, 2017, a Notice Regarding Working Group 

Process and Filings was issued in the above-referenced 

proceedings.  The Notice provided details on the next steps in 

the Working Group process, including declarations of active 

participation, input on issue prioritization, and the timing for 

announcements of initial scopes and meeting times for the 

Working Groups.   

The next Working Group meetings will take place at the 

times listed below.  Each of the meetings below will be held in 

the Department of Public Service (DPS) Board Room on the 4th 

floor of 90 Church Street, New York, NY 10007. 

 

Low and Moderate Income Working Group:  August 4, 2017 from 

10:30am – 1pm 

Rate Design Working Group:  August 22, 2017 from 9:30am – 12pm 

Value Stack Working Group:  August 22, 2017 from 1pm – 3:30pm 



CASE 15-E-0751 et al. 
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Agendas will be announced prior to each meeting in the 

above-referenced proceedings and on the VDER webpage at: 

http://www3.dps.ny.gov/W/PSCWeb.nsf/All/8A5F3592472A270C85258088005

17BDD?OpenDocument.  As these next meetings will take place in 

the DPS office in New York City, anyone planning to attend must 

send an email to the address for each Working Group (i.e. 

ValueStackWG_VDER@dps.ny.gov for the Value Stack Working Group, 

RateDesignWG_VDER@dps.ny.gov for the Rate Design Working Group, 

and LMIWG_VDER@dps.ny.gov for the LMI Working Group) at least 

three days in advance so that DPS Staff may provide a list of 

names to the building security desk, which will request photo 

identification upon arrival.   

Also, as DPS Staff received extensive feedback on 

issue prioritization and additional time is needed for review, 

the initial scopes will be posted on July 28, 2017, instead of 

July 26, 2017, in the above-referenced proceedings and on the 

VDER webpage provided above.  Since the scopes of the Working 

Groups may impact the decisions of some stakeholders as to 

whether they would like to become active participants, the 

deadline to declare active participation is hereby extended from 

July 28, 2017 until July 31, 2017.  As a reminder, stakeholders 

should declare their commitment to actively participate by 

emailing the respective Working Group address identified above. 

Any questions may be directed to Jalila Aissi at 

(518) 474-5368 or Jalila.Aissi@dps.ny.gov.  

 

 

 (SIGNED)     KATHLEEN H. BURGESS 

        Secretary 
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